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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 
As 2014 comes to a close, we had a 
very busy November, and December 
looks to be the same.   
 
We kicked off November with a chil-
ly and wet Dunwoody City Clean 
and Shine Day.  Although, the 
weather was uninviting, our intrepid 
cooking squad braved the elements 
and provided breakfast, lunch, and 
beverages for all. We served over 
200 brave souls throughout the day. 
 
On November 8th we provided cook-
ing and leadership for the Cub Scout 
Spaghetti Dinner.  Though there 
were some rough spots, as always, 
we came through with flying colors.   
 
As I heard from many of those who 
attended the Monastery of the Holy 
Spirit lecture, it was truly spiritual 
experience.  Hopefully, we can as-
semble a larger group to attend and 
experience the next session. 
 
Our plans are in place for the Keep     
Christ in Christmas event. We are 
looking forward to many volunteers 
to spiritually bring Christ to Christ-
mas by selling religious cards/items. 
 
A big round of thanks goes out to all 
who helped bring merriment to  
Monsignor’s Annual Christmas    
Party on November 29th. 

Sadly, Dominic Palermo has decided 
to step down from the Bingo      
Committee.  We owe him a debt of 
gratitude for his contributions from 
the beginning.   He will be missed. 
 
December has more activities in 
store.  Currently they are as follows: 
 
Keep Christ in Christmas Cards 
 (ongoing at church doors) 
 
Desserts with Santa  December 6th 
   (need setup volunteers on Dec 5th) 
 
Monastery Fudge Sale    December              
(sell at church doors) 6th & 7th 

 
Creche Lighting       December 10th 
     (volunteers set-up Dec. 9th) 
 
Christmas Party    December 13th 
  (Please respond to the eVite) 
 
Parish Bingo          December 18th* 
                                * Rescheduled 
 
Let’s all make a genuine effort to 
participate and give back for all that 
we have received.   
 
See you there. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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New Brothers from Nov. 25th Exemplification 

       George Ambler              Ed Cerbone                  Larry Gross 

      Will Newlands                  David Sevilla 

Five new 1st degree    
 brothers joined. 

 
Will Newlands and David 

Sevilla were pinned by 
their fathers— 

Doug Newlands and   
Deacon-in-Formation 

Hedy Sevilla. 
 

More great legacy    
members for our council 
to continue decreasing 

our average membership 
age.  

 
 

4th degree Sir Knight Deacon Rick Medina  
transferred into 11402 from  

the St. Andrew Council.  
 

All our parish clergy are now our members. 
 

No picture of  Deacon Medina was available  
for the last newsletter. It is included here. 

 
His complete story is detailed on page 5. 

2    Deacon Rick Medina 
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New 4th Degree Brothers from Nov. 8th  

       E. J. Couvillion             Len Dorrien                 David Emery 

      Joe Inglima               Bernie Santa Maria          John Shaffer 

   Rich Tomaszewski          Jack Vander Wiele         Robbie White 3 
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Monsignor James Fennessy Becomes 4th Degree 
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 Not only did Monsignor Fennessy transfer to our 
council as a 3rd degree brother recently, but he 
agreed to go forward to the 4th degree on Nov.  
8th with the nine brothers on the preceding page. 
 
Because priests need to take exemplifications by 
observance only, he was employed as a member 
of the ceremonial team much to his surprise. He 
did a wonderful job in his role while becoming a 
Sir Knight. 
 
Monsignor is the retired pastor of St. Jude the 
Apostle Parish and now resides in the All Saints 
Rectory. We welcome him as a new brother. 

Monsignor Donald Kiernan as Active as Ever 

Our brother, Monsignor Donald Kiernan, takes every opportunity to “escape” from 
his retirement home at St. George Village to explore new haunts. He is shown here at 
Anchors Restaurant and Ale House, Roswell, with All Saints parishioner and chef,  
Brian Wilson, and co-owner Lou Hlad, Jr. , son of our own Past Grand Knight by that 
name. Both served as his altar boys for years. Monsignor keeps close track of his boys. 
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Deacon Ricardo dela Luna Medina 
 
Age: 50       Nickname “Rick” 
Date of Birth: Aug. 15, 1964 
Place of Birth: Lemery, Batangas,  
Philippines 
 
Family: He and his wife, Christy, have  
been married for 23 years and have three  
daughters, Rachelle, Chelsea and Michelle. 
 

Education: Bachelor of science in computer  
science and mathematics, St. Peter’s University, 
Jersey City, N.J.; electronic commerce certificate, 
Georgia Tech, Atlanta; certified financial planning certificate, Oglethorpe 
University, Atlanta 
 

Work Experience: Executive director, Catholic World Mission, Atlanta, a 
Legion of Christ-sponsored organization that provides scholarships through 
affiliate schools and supports medical missions, disaster relief, and full- and 
part-time Catholic evangelizers. Previously director of G.R.A.C.E. Scholars 
for the Catholic dioceses of Atlanta and Savannah; president and founder of 
Energy Imperium, Atlanta; president of Altra Risk Management Services, 
Houston, Texas; president and founder of Level Red Solutions, Atlanta; and 
senior director, Enron Energy Services, Houston 
 
Hobbies and Interests: All types of sports, coaching soccer, reading      
technical books in mathematics, statistics, business and programming 
 

Parish Ministries: Knights of Columbus (fourth degree member), adult 
faith formation, lector 
 

Ministries of Interest in Future: Adult faith formation 
 

Additional Languages Spoken: Tagalog (native language of the  
Philippines) 
 

Parish Where Assigned: All Saints Parish, Dunwoody 
 
Favorite Quote: “Pray as if everything depended on God, but work as if 
everything depended on you.” (St. Ignatius) 
 

Most Admired Person: Monsignor Hugh Marren, pastor of All Saints 
Church, Dunwoody; Father Richard Ho Lung, founder of the Missionaries of 
the Poor;  Father Joe Mendes, M.S.F.S., spiritual director 
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Honoring the Petersons 

The Knight award “Family of the Month” is our only award which does not necessarily have to 
recognize a Knight family. We honor this singing duo for their long friendship with the Knights 
and their wonderful contribution to our parish.  

Council Christmas Party is Sat. December 13th 
 
All members will receive an eVite message in 
their email. You should respond immediately 
if you plan to attend and include the number 
in your party. 
 
This will allow us to plan for seating and 
food. This is the KofC Council Party and 
should not be confused with the Parish 
Christmas Party by Monsignor Marren held 
previously on November 29th.  
 
Come join the fun. Details in the eVite. 
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Knights Evident at Parish Christmas Party 
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At the Third Annual Monsignor Marren Parish Christmas Party on November 29th, our 
Knights provided the beverage services, honored our Brother,  Father Dan McCormick, for 
his devotion to the Fr. Charles Watters Assembly with a plaque,  and generally caroused 
about as they always do.  The pictures tell the story. 
 
The party was very well attended, catered, and this year a band was included. This was 
Monsignor’s way of thanking the parishioners for another wonderful  parish year. He spent 
most of the evening in the kitchen mixing up his famous Irish Coffee Brew and personally 
serving his congregation.  

Brothers Bill Luckert,  Melinda and Dick Marklein, Gray  
Plunkett, and B.J. Van Gundy running the beverage counter 
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More Knight Photos at Christmas Party 

 8 

 
Sir Knight Gray 
Plunkett did his 

best imitation of a 
Christmas Tree. 

Above left:  Chancellor Bill Camden awards Fr. Dan McCormick a plaque for his friend-
ship with the Knights. He is a priest 57 years, at All Saints 24 years, and he is celebrating 
his 87th birthday.  
 
Bottom: Sir Knights  B.J. Van Gundy and Bob Fiscella were reluctant to drive home, so 
they mounted their horses and tried to ride home. 
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“Desserts With Santa” December 6th 
On Saturday, December 6th,  our Council will celebrate our 19th  annual  
“Desserts With Santa” Party in the Activities Building (GYM) from 9:30 AM 
until Noon.  It’s open to all families of the parish, including  friends and   
neighbors, so we should have a great crowd.   
 
This year we will have all the favorite activities such as:  Balloon Man, Face 
Painting, Humongous Craft Area (THANKS to PRE-SCHOOL STAFF), great 
Christmas Music, lots of goodies to eat and drink, and of course a chance to get 
a picture with SANTA.   
 
Again this year we will be helping the Dunwoody Police with their Christmas 
collection of unwrapped Toys/Games.  Any child bringing in a new UN-
WRAPPED  toy or game will receive their photo with Santa FREE. 
 
How can YOU help make this a success? 
 
1.  Make plans to attend with your children and/or grandchildren.  Only $6.00 
PER FAMILY plus another donation of $3.00 for a picture with Santa (FREE 
with a donated Toy/Game).  
 
2. We need YOU to help us set up and then staff the various activities during 
the party.  If you can help on Friday Night-Dec 5th (set-up starts at 6:30 PM) 
or Saturday-Dec 6 (9 AM - 2PM, please contact John Buchholz at 770-458-5670 
or  jkbuch@aol.com . 
  
3. Special request this year for several ladies to help organize and   
prepare the many pastries for serving. Join this fantastic team on     
Friday and/or Saturday! 
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 Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) Retreat 

Attached is the brochure that can be used to reserve room in the 
Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) retreats already scheduled for 
February 2015. There are independent retreats for men and women. 
Save the date of the men’s retreat and encourage your wife to 
schedule the women’s. 
 
Over 50 knights have attended this spiritually-uplifting retreat over 
the past three years. You may also sign up on the All Saints web site 
allsaints.us if you wish. Handouts will be provided in church as well 
during the coming months. Join Us. 
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Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the November 20th event drew         
another very respectable 106 paying players. About $715 in prizes were awarded with very          
encouraging gross proceeds. Food and drink donations broke out about even. 

 
It appears that the parish has embraced this fun social and charitable endeavor.  Spread the word. 
Cost is $15 for a whole evening of fun and fellowship. Because of Thanksgiving and Christmas holi-

days, the event was moved to the 3rd Thursdays in November and December.   
See you December 18th. 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 

Donated $500 to the Elaine Clarke Center. 
 

Council actively promoted the Missionaries of the Poor 
play “Messiah” at Gwinnett Arena. 

 
Sponsored Cub Scout Spaghetti Dinner. 

 
Provided food services at Monsignor Marren’s Parish 

Christmas Party. 
 

Planning “Keep Christ in Christmas” card sales. 
 

Continue sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
 

Continued our collections  via a box at the door of 
McGivney Hall for “Pennies for Heaven” spare change 

given to Conyers Monastery. 
 

Planning “Desserts with Santa” on Dec. 6th. 
 

Sponsoring four diocesan seminarians for 2014. Two  
became priests this year. Two new candidates added. 

 
Our acolyte teams served at all parish funerals. 

 

Parish Bingo—Great November Night! 
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  Michael Palicia, Caller 
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Pay Council Dues Electronically !! 

Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting  more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name. 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
Your 2014 dues are $42 to cover the slightly extra  
cost of this convenient online way to pay your dues. 
 
If you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tues. 11/4//2014.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047 

 
3rd Degree—Tuesday, December 9th, Council 6517, Holy Spirit Church 
 
1st/2nd Degree—Wednesday, December 17, Atlanta 660 Council, Buford Highway.  
 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday,  December 30th at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates by 6:45 PM. 
 
2nd Degree—Saturday, January 17th, Council 13204, St. Brigid Church’s Corbett Hall, 10 AM. 
 
2nd Degree—Wednesday, January 28th, Council 10633, St. Benedict Church. 
 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, 
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).  Go to Bill Camden at 
billcamden@hoscs.com for more info. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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By nature, most men do not like to shop. At the risk of sounding chauvinistic, 
that inclination seems more likely to drive our wives, daughters, mothers or other 
females we know. Sure, there are exceptions. Maybe you enjoy trips to the hard-
ware store for a tool to help on a home improvement project. Maybe you’re a    
collector or you like to shop for cars. Maybe you like to find the best deal on the 
newest high-tech gadget for your living room.  

When you do decide it’s time to make a purchase, if you’re like me, you want to 
get the best value for your money. You want the best customer service possible. 
Sometimes, this requires lots of research and planning. But one of the most im-
portant purchases you can make can be put into motion through a simple meeting 
with me, a brother Knight.  

The core product offered by the Knights of Columbus is not glitzy. It’s not like a 
new car or a classic one. It’s not like a laptop or a flat screen television. It’s not 
something you can “show off” to your friends, but you can brag about it. Life      
insurance is something that everyone needs. If you have some life insurance, the 
odds are great that you need more. If you don’t have any coverage, you should 
stop to consider all the benefits of a whole life policy. Remember, it’s not about 
you. It’s about your family.   

When was the last time you shopped for life insurance? If the answer is “a long 
time ago” or “never,” it’s time you speak with me. Have you considered your      
retirement and how you will afford to maintain your current lifestyle? Our         
annuities can help. Is your income protected in the event of a serious illness or in-
jury? Are you prepared to cover the expensive costs of long-term care should you 
or your spouse need it?  The Knights of Columbus can help provide solutions to 
these common situations, too.  
Please schedule an appointment with me today. 

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            
  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

        December Tip --  Shopping That All Men Should Do 
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December Birthdays  

Clifford Leach                 1st 

Dennis Mackin                 1st 

Doug Newlands                1st 

Shane Patilla                    1st 

Fr. Dan McCormick        2nd 

Ralph Stinson                  2nd 

Franz Brucks                   3rd 

Keeffe McSweeney          3rd 

John Valentine                3rd 

Randy Compton              4th 

Fr. Daniel Ketter             4th 

Jim Snoddy                      4th 

George Ambler                5th            

Jay Kapp                          5th 

Vimal Mathew                  5th 

Walt Banasik                    7th 

Jason Dew                         7th 

Pat Casey, Sr.                 10th 

Jean-Noel Pennachi        11th 

Carl Stryker                   11th 

Bill Florence                   12th 

John Warren                  12th 

Marty Benson                 13th 

Michael Gannon             13th 

Dean Haertel                   13th 

Jim Rainsford                 14th 

Stu Brady                        15th  

Nestor Montero              16th 

Jack Kill                          18th 

Ryan Malone                  18th 

Duane Neil                      19th     

Stephen Kapusta            20th 

David Sevilla                   20th 

John Beedles                   23rd 

Bill Luckert                    23rd 

Doug Birkbeck               25th 

Noel Dore                        25th 

Dave Riedinger               26th 

Bill Scully                        26th 

Scott Woods                    27th 

Matt Dewhurst               28th 

Greg Garneau                 28th 

Msgr. Donald Kiernan    28th 

Benny Mastrogiovanni    28th 

Tyson Yirak                     29th 

Hedy Sevilla                     31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
December Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                                Years 

         25th    Bill & Betty O’Brien                           65 

         27th    Ron & Roxanne Hedin                       56 

         24th    Andy & Peggy Diaz                            54 

         27th    George & Jo Ann Doyle                     54 

           1st    Ted & Annette Davis                           52             

         14th    Rod & Kathleen Austin                      46                                                                                                                              

           1st    Joe & Dolores Mitchell                       41 

         21st    Michael & Katrina Smith                  39 

         23rd    Rob & Susan Swanson                      28 

         28th    Steven & Julie Neri                            23  

         30th    Rick & Janet McCully                       19 

          4th    Joseph & Kathleen Seconder             15 

         27th    Cyril & Molly Montabert                  11 

         13th    Paul & Clara Tolusso                         11 

         16th    Ryan & Rachel Leurck                       8 

         30th    Ned & Melissa Winsor                        8 

         20th    Tyson & Barbara Yirak                      4 

16 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 
 
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Mike Walker            Wiley Maloof 
     George Swartz          Mark Foster 
     George Doyle            Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Al Kosek                    Dave Jeanson 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane  
     Jim Callison              Bill Peet 
       

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
 
   William O’Connor     Andy Diaz 
   John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 

   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
   Ray Gustin 
 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
 

Paul Nacey   Jack Knight    Jorge Carranza 
Bro. John Klein    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
 

Our Beloved Widows 
 
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale    Jaye Norman    By Hurt 
MaryAnn Delaria (Lehman)      Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy      Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe      Susan Cicero 
Pat Addison    Carol Bieszak    Helen O’Shea 
Winnifred Koss     Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe    Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell     Evelyn Wittman 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 

John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 

Tom Burleigh’s niece 

Bill Camden’s son, Conan 

Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 

Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 

Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 

Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 

Mark Foster’s two uncles & wife Stephanie 

James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 

John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 

Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette Fox, 57 

Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 

Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 

Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 

David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 

Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 

Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 

Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 

Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 

Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 

Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 

Paul Mudge’s friends and relations 

Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 

Dominic Palermo’s mother 

Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 

Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 

Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 

Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 

Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 

Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 

Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20 

George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 

Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 

Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 

Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  

Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Memento Languorem 
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                   Memento Mori 
 

Brothers, 
With the sad passing of Thomas Gissy, our Past State Deputy, we have lost two Past 
State Deputies in a matter of days. Not long ago, Herb Broughton, another of our past 
deputies passed away as well. 
 
Please keep these brother knights in your prayers who have done so much in the last 
few years to build the Order into an organization of 109 councils and 36 Assemblies in 
Georgia. They had both been active in directing the state KofC ministries long after their 
terms of office were over. They will be missed. 

49 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Bill H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Paul  J. Reale              11/10/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillian             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards         (Lead)        Bryan St. Romain       678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com 
                                  Edgar Pierson              770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net             
                          
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com  
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Open            
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church 

Directory Pictures/Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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December 
 Council 

Mtg 
 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

Kids Movie 
Night 7 PM 
Social Hall 

“Polar  
Express” 
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Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary 

7 Dinner/ 
7:30 Mtg    “Fathers for    

Good” Session 

Creche  
Lighting 
7:30 PM 

Desserts 
with Santa 
9:30 AM to 

Noon 
GYM 

Christ-
mas 
Day 

 

Council 
Christmas 

Party 
6 PM 

Social Hall 

 

December 2014 

Creche  
Setup 
Noon 

 

Desserts 
with Santa 

Set-up  
6:30 PM 

GYM 

Monastery 
Fudge Sale 

Monastery 
Fudge Sale 


